## HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

## AUGUST 18,1986

When the August 18,1986, Haymarket Town Council Meeting was called to order at 8 p.m., the Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance was said. Roll Call found Sam Crouch absent. The minutes of the July meeting were read and approved. The treasurer reported a balance of \$19,688.40 in the General Account and \$352.48 in Revenue Sharing at the end of July. A roll call vote was taken and unaimously approved to pay Holladat's Market \$473.74 for gas for the Police Cruiser, \$27 to the Flower Gallery, \$4.25 to the Manassas Car Wash and \$623.65 to Prince William County for the radio in the Police Cruiser. Richard Bird made a motion to pay Hutton & Payne Insurance Agency \$26 to increase the liability on the Police Cruiser \$500,000 more, seconded by Utz and approved.

REMODELING & BUILDING PERMITS:

Mr. Carmello Intleisano received permission to remodel a house on Washington Street, at a cost of \$1500. Chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green said he had no objections, Councilman Fewell Melton made a motion on this that it be approved, seconded by Councilman James Gossom and unanimously approved. Also a motion was made by Melton and seconded by Gossom for 4 small stores on Washington St., across from the new Bank Building at a cost of \$150,000. This was approved. It was mentioned however that 26 parking spaces were needed instead of 21. The building permit on the stores was granted to Mr. Intleisano.

BUSINESS LICENSES David Manuel applied for two Business Licenses, on was for Dave's Service Center, 15251 Washington St. (Orndoff's Property). Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to grant this to him, seconded by Councilman William Utz. In a roll call vote, four voted in favor, Bird, Freeborn, Gossom and tz, Melton voted No. The other Business License was for a Used Car Lot. Bird made a motion to grant the business license, seconded by Gossom. In the roll call vote there was 2 yes votes, Bird and Gossom, Melton voted no, and Freeborn and "tz abstained from voting. Therefore the motion carried.

RATIFIED Councilwoman Terri Freeborn made a motion that Council ratify the appointments made by Mayor Bean at the July meeting, seconded by Gossom and approved.

TELESAT David Vitalis and Tom Macauly gave a briefing on Cable T.V. in Town. They are now in Haymarket and within three weeks all homes should have it, they will waiver installation charges for 30 days, list of channels and rate schedules will be given to residents.

TOWNHOUSES William Green, Chairman of the Planning Commission said the proposed Townhouses are in compliance with the rules and regulations and recommended that the Town Council accept the Preliminary Plat. Bird made a motion to approve them, seconded by Gossom, but after being advised by Town Attorney Turner Smith that the final plat should read Subdivision, the motion was changed. Bird then made a motion to accept the Preliminary Plat and the final Plat changed to read Subdivision, this was seconded by Gossom and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Councilwoman Terri Freeborn said there had been complaints about dogs knocking over trash cans and thought residents should be informed that

game wardens will be around.

Councilman Fewell Melton asked about Liability Insurance and the Mayor informed him that forms have recently been filled out and sent to the Municipal League. He also mentioned the fact that Council did agree to fix the upstairs in Town Hall for the Zoning Board. Asking about the tax refund on gasoline tax used in the Police Cruiser, Bird informed him he would take care of it. Melton also asked about the sign at Century Stairs and Alan Gossom told him it was just a construction sign for the Company building the new addition at Century Stairs.

COUNCILMAN Bird asked that two letters be sent to the Dept. of Highways, (1) asking that they re-evaluate the Blinking Light at 55 & 15, (2) asking the Highway Dept. to restrict trucks on Jefferson St. between 55 and Haymarket Drive (625). The Town Clerk will send the letters.

William Green asked if the trash service would pick up items such as tree limbs, etc and he was told they would if they were gotten in shape to be pciked up.

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, Freeborn made a motion to adjourn at 9;35 p.m., seconded by Bird and approved.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR